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BlueExpress Electronic Securities Filing Outage and Update 
 
December 2, 2019 (LINCOLN, NEB.)  — The Nebraska Department of Banking and Finance (NDBF) 
announced today that ClearSky is conducting updates to its BlueExpress filing solution.  Filers using 
BlueExpress to file Form NF for mutual fund filings should be aware of scheduled disruptions to 
electronic filings and a change required in order to continue electronic filing.   
 
Filers should expect an electronic filing outage on Thursday, January 9, 2020 in order for ClearSky to 
complete and verify the migration and confirm state access to the new filing database.  Filers will also 
need to update the BlueExpress State URL. NDBF notified electronic filers of the required update. If 
you did not receive the notification or otherwise need assistance, please contact NDBF at 
DOB.SecuritiesFiling@nebraska.gov or 402-471-3445. 
 
ClearSky provided NDBF with the following schedule: 
 
Date:  
January 8, 2020 Final day to use current BlueExpress State URL 
January 9, 2020 Electronic filing outage for all filers 
January 10, 2020 Electronic filing to resume using new BlueExpress State URL 
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